令和4年度 第一薬科大学【看護学部】 一般選抜試験問題 [I 期] 第2回〈英語〉

受験			氏	
費			名	

令和4年1月26日(水) 13時00分~14時00分

[注意事項]

- 1. 受験票は机の前方に常に提示しておくこと。
- 2. 机の上には、鉛筆、消しゴム、時計のほか予め許可されているもの以外は置かないこと。
- 3. 携帯電話,スマートフォン,腕時計型端末等の電子機器類は必ず電源を切って,かばんの中にしまうこと。(アラーム等の音がでる設定は解除すること。)
- 4. 開始の指示にしたがって、直ちに**問題冊子**および**解答用紙**を確認すること。 問題部分は9ページ、解答用紙は1枚である。 不備な点があれば、手をあげて監督者に知らせること。
- 5. はじめに問題冊子に**受験番号と氏名**を,解答用紙に**受験番号,氏名,受験地, 試験科目**を記入し,受験番号欄をマークすること。
- 6. 解答用紙に正しく記入・マークされていない場合は、採点できないことがある。ダブルマーク(一列にマークを二つ塗る)されている場合は、採点の対象外になる。
- 7. 途中退出は認めない。
- 8. 問題冊子および解答用紙は、いずれも持ち出してはならない。

学校法人 都築学園第一薬科大学

問題は次のページから始まります。

設問は32題ある。

解答はそれぞれの設問の選択肢の中から1つ選び、解答用紙に 問1~32の該当する箇所を鉛筆でぬりつぶすこと。

] (『		- 問4) 下線音	『の発	音がほかの三つ	と異	なるものを、①~	~40) うちからー
問 1	1	blow	2	<u>fo</u> lk	3	kn <u>ow</u> ledge	4	note
問2	1	company	2	c <u>o</u> tton	3	done	4	dozen
問3	1	bel <u>ie</u> ve	2	magazine	3	pretty	4	scene
問4	1	<u>for</u> ward	2	h <u>or</u> se	3	morning	4	w <u>or</u> k

II				・アクキ	セント(第一強	勢)	の位置がほかと	.異な	るものを、① ~④
(のう	ちかり	ら一つ選べ。						
問	15	1	advice	2	copper	3	standard	4	soldier
問	16	1	accept	2	journey	3	respect	4	unless
問	17	1	image	2	machine	3	message	4	volume
問	18	1	ancestor	2	assistant	3	musician	4	policeman

	(問9―問18) 次の問 ぞれ下の①~ ④ のうちか			こ入∤	ιるのに最も通	適切な	:ものを、そ
問 9)						
	The festival begins (9) September 7th	١.			
ı	① on	2	from	3	in	4	to
問1	0						
	A great (10) of t	ouris	sts will visit Japa	n in 2	2023.		
ı	① quantity	2	deal	3	amount	4	number
問1	1						
	If you had followed much better off now.	-	dvice and saved	mon	ey at that tim	e, yo	u (11)
,	① are	2	have been	3	must be	4	would be
問1	2						
	Jane treats me (12) I	were her own sis	ster.			
,	① even if	2	even though	3	as if	4	although
問1	3						
	My computer crashe	d las	t night, so it need	s (13).		
	① having repaired	2	repaired	3	repairing	4	to repair
問1	4						
	As the quality of carbeen buying (14)		•	es ha	s improved, j	peop	le have not
,	① a lot	②	as many	3	as much	4)	much

問15							
]	He got the job (15) for his ability	y as i	for his personali	ty.	
1	little as	2	as little	3	so less	4	not so much
問16							
	I'm sorry to have	kep	t (16) so lo	ng h	ere.		
1	you waiting	2	you waited	3	you to wait	4	you wait
問17							
]	Even if the sun (17) in the west,	she	would not marry	him	l .
1	were to rise	2	were to rouse	3	will rise	4	would arise
問18							
,	The knife and for	rk wo	ere not always t	ools	(18) in Asia	ì.	
1	eating for	2	eating with	3	to eat	4	to eat with

	9─ 問22 、解答は									
1212 U	八、胖台は3	三侧 ()) ~	(т)	に入る。	のの母	方を合え	こ ること。	
	(ア)									
	皮の小説の									
]	The first (ア)	()	his ()	is alrea	ady ()().	
1	edition	2	sold	3	of	4	novel	(5)	out	
問20	(1)	に当てに	ままる単言	語はど	れか。					
-	一緒に駅に	行って	あなたを	見送り	ます。					
Ι	2'11 ()() you () the s	tation a	and () you	ı(/).
1	go	2	with	3	to	4	see	(5)	off	
問21	(ゥ)	に当て	はまる単	語はと	ごれか。					
彳	波はすべて	を台無	しにして	いたの	で、私	は最初	からやり	り直さな	ければな	りませ
/	んでした。									
I	He ()() ever	ythin	g, and	Ι ()() all	(ウ).
1	start	2	had	3	over	4	had to	(5)	ruineo	1
問22	(エ)	に当て	はまる単	語はと	ごれか。					
	医者は私に	しばら	く気楽に	過ごす	ように	:言いま	した。			
N	My doctor	: () me to	()() ((エ))for ().	
1	easy	2	it	3	take	4	a while	e 5	told	

\mathbf{V} (**問23-問27**) 次の英文を読んで各設問に答えよ。

Your body is nearly [問23] two-thirds water and so it is really important that you consume enough fluid to stay hydrated and healthy. If you don't get enough fluid, you may feel [問24] _____, get headaches, and not perform at your best. "Fluid" includes not only water from the tap or in a bottle, but also other drinks that give you water such as [問25] _____, coffee, milk, fruits juices, and soft drinks. You also get water from the food you eat. On average, food provides about 20% of your total fluid intake. The amount of fluid you need [問26] _____ on many things including the weather, how much physical activity you do, and your age.

English for Student Pharmacists 1 (SEIBIDO), 一部改変

stay hydrated 脱水症状にならないようにする

問23 What is the meaning of "two-thirds"?

- ① 2から3倍 ② 23倍
- ③ 3分の2
- ④ 2分の3

問24 Which word fits the sentence?

- ① good
- 2 better
- 3 tired
- 4 young

問25 Which word fits the sentence?

- 1 tea
- 2 tap water
- 3 meat
- 4 vegetables

問26 Which word fits the sentence?

- ① to depend
- 2 depend
- 3 depends
- 4 depending

問27 What would be the main idea of this passage?

- ① 飲料の種類
- ② 運動強度
- ③ 人体と水
- ④ 年齢と疾患

Ⅵ (問28─問32) 次の英文を読んで各設問に答えよ。

Kim Mitchell spends her weekends at an animal clinic. Hideki Hoshizaki spends one day a week at an orphanage. And Pedro Alarcon is spending a year abroad training teachers in Cambodia. They are among the millions of people who volunteer their time for good causes.

Volunteering is about doing something to make the world a better place without receiving money for it. It can come in many forms. People can spend time with seniors at a retirement home. Animal lovers can care for stray dogs. To improve the environment, we all can help clean up beaches and parks.

It's easy to start volunteering. Websites list local and overseas opportunities. Some groups organize efforts on a large scale. In 2012, the United Nations' volunteer program signed up 6807 volunteers from 159 counties.

The work done by these generous time-givers has a big impact everywhere. Many needy people and groups cannot afford to hire help, so they count on volunteers. For example, it is estimated that yearly volunteer work could be valued at around \$600 million in Singapore.

There is a worldwide army of volunteers giving their time. In the USA, around one in four people is a [問31] regular volunteer. Through their experiences, volunteers learn new skills. They also make new friends and form strong ties with their communities.

Reading Pass 1, 2nd Ed. (Nan'un-do), 一部改变

orphanage 児童養護施設 stray dog 野良犬 on a large scale 大規模に army 軍隊 retirement home 老人ホーム needy 困窮している count on 頼りにする

8	In the reading, what is NOT r	nen	tioned as a way to volunteer?					
1	visiting retired people	2	helping animals					
3	repairing houses	4	cleaning up outdoors					
9	How many volunteers worked	d fo	r the United Nations' volunteer program in					
	2012?							
1	only a few people	2	one in four people					
3	around 2000 people	4	over 6000 people					
0	What can be understood abou	ıt th	e \$600 million mentioned in this reading?					
1	Singapore needs to save up that amount every year.							
2	No one actually has to pay for it.							
3	It is funded by the United N	atio	ns.					
4	It is more than the previous	yea	r's total.					
1	What does the word "regular"	' me	ean in this sentence?					
1	frequent ② unusual		3 helpful 4 possible					
2	What is the main idea of this	reac	ding?					
1	You can get information about	out v	volunteering online.					
2	The United Nations understa	ands	s how important volunteering is.					
3	The work done by volunteer	s is	a big help in many communities.					
4	Volunteering is popular only	in :	a few countries.					
	1 3 9 1 3 0 1 2 3 4 1 1 2 1 2 3	1 visiting retired people 3 repairing houses 9 How many volunteers worker 2012? 1 only a few people around 2000 people O What can be understood about Singapore needs to save up No one actually has to pay for It is funded by the United North and the previous 1 What does the word "regular" 1 frequent 2 unusual 2 What is the main idea of this 1 You can get information about 2 The United Nations understated 3 The work done by volunteer	1 visiting retired people 2 3 repairing houses 4 9 How many volunteers worked for 2012? 1 only a few people 2 3 around 2000 people 4 0 What can be understood about the 2 1 No one actually has to pay for it 3 1 It is funded by the United Natio 4 1 It is more than the previous year 1 1 What does the word "regular" med 1 2 What is the main idea of this react 2 1 You can get information about we 2 2 The United Nations understands 3 3 The work done by volunteers is					

